OCTOBER 2022 WOODLAWN PARK CITY COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES

The Woodlawn Park City Council met in person on Monday, October 17, 2022. Present were: Mayor Larry Lewis, Council Members: Mike Brown, Nancye Claypool, Tom Nunn, Ed Purcell, and Doug Watson. Also in attendance were: Charlie Veeneman, Pat Merrick, and Attorney Matt Carey. Absent: George Langford and Chief Mike Koenig.

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance followed by a roll call of Council Members.

The Council reviewed the Minutes for September 2022. Mike Brown made a motion to accept the Minutes and Doug Watson seconded the motion. All voted aye and the Minutes were accepted.

The Council reviewed the Treasurer's Report for September 2022. Tom Nunn made a motion to accept the Report and Mike Brown seconded the motion. All voted aye and the Report was accepted.

Pat Merrick had nothing new to report this month.

Chief Mike Koenig was absent. He was at an in-service and will give his report at next month's meeting.

Variance Request: None

Resident's Comments: None

Old Business: Chief Nick Clark with the St. Matthews Fire Department spoke to the Council regarding help with allocating ARPA funds for emergency services. They are asking for 4% of Woodlawn Park's ARPA funds to help pay each person working during the pandemic. They are asking for funds from the Home Rule Cities. Metro Louisville has donated \$3.7 million and they are seeking another \$1.1 - \$1.5 million from area cities. After much discussion from the Council, Attorney Matt Carey suggested a vote to see whether Woodlawn Park would donate funds. The vote was 3 ayes, 2 nays and 1 absent. The consensus of the Council was to respectfully decline giving funds to the Suburban Fire District.

New Business: None

Mayor's Report

Mayor Larry Lewis reported that the Zoning hearing for 4301 Westport Road has been moved to November 9, 2022 at 6:00 p.m. at Walden School. He invited all Council Members to attend. The Mayor has picked up supplies for the annual Bright Side Saturday cleanup on Westport Road and all intersections. They will meet at 9:00 a.m. at City Hall.

The Woodlawn Park Newsletter was mailed out the second week of October.

The Mayor invited all members of the Council to attend the JCLC Dinner on November 17th. Mayor Larry Lewis, Mike Brown, Doug Watson, Tom Nunn, George Langford, Nancye Claypool and Ed Purcell plan to attend.

Council Focus

City Hall/Little Library: Nancye Claypool had nothing new to report but books are being used in the Little Library.

Infrastructure: Tom Nunn reported a street light on Wingate Road needs replacement. He is also looking for a concrete contractor to repair city sidewalks.

New Moves/Rentals: Doug Watson reported there are no new listings or sales for the last month.

Fence and Building Permits: Mike Brown did not issue any permits this month.

Drainage: George Langford was absent.

Community Activities: Ed Purcell reported that the Trunk or Treat at Westport Christian Church was a success.

Tom Nunn made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Doug Watson seconded the motion. All voted aye and the meeting adjourned at 7:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 11-21-2022

Pat Merrich

Pat Merrick, City Clerk

Larry Lewis, Mayor